Grandview Plaza City Council
Met in Regular Session

July 19, 2011 at 6:30 PM

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Present was Council-members Rider, Edison, and Rodney. Grant and Sacher were
absent. Also present was Shirley Bowers, Rodger Unruh, Jerome Thomas, Chief Clark, Officers Pierano and Young, George Edmunds,
Dee and Carl Corey, Allen Rothlisburg, Patti Jo Whitten, Dan Seamons, Wynn Craig and Representatives from Frosty Treats of Texas.

Rider moved to approve the June 21 minutes as written and without public reading. Seconded by Edison. Unanimous.

Chief Clark distributed the monthly case log. He reported that Rivera’s K-9 Vehicle had been out of commission for several days this
month. Parts had to be special ordered. While his vehicle was down, Rivera was doing regular patrol and training with new officer
Rector.

Jerome Thomas reported to the council that he had purchased a $400 Lap Top Computer for the fire department out of Donation
funds, so it was not part of the city budget. Proceeds for this year’s Firefighters Fireworks stand was $2710 less the electric bill and
advertisement costs. He had to order 2 new radios for the fire department to replace broken ones, and had fixed 2 water leaks this
week. There is one more to fix. He is monitoring his crew on heat related issues, and furnishing plenty of water.

Rider moved to approve the June expenditures, seconded by Edison. Unanimous. Rider moved to approve the June Financial
statement, seconded by Edison. Unanimous.

A representative of Frosty Treats of Texas requested a transient permit to operate an Ice Cream Truck in the city. Edison moved to
approve the request, seconded by Rodney. Unanimous. The company cannot operate until a permit is issued by the city clerk, after
determining the details of the permit needed.

Roger Unruh distributed copies of Ordinance 11-01 for Kansas Standard Traffic Codes, and Ordinance 11-02 for Uniform Public
Offense Codes for approval by the council. Edison moved to approve Ordinance 11-01 and Ordinance 11-02, seconded by Rodney.
Unanimous.  Mr Unruh also discussed a request from SRS that in the event of a natural disaster, the SRS offices will be allowed to
move their offices into the basement of the Community Building. Mr Unruh did not feel this was something that the city needed to
participate in. Rider moved to decline the proposal under legal advice from the attorney; seconded by Edison. Unanimous.

At 7:00 PM, Rider moved to enter into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss legal concerns, seconded by Rodney. Unanimous.
Regular session was resumed at 8:15 PM, no action taken.

George Edmonson addressed the council about the blight issue on Hudson Drive involving the Lakin’s property. Since this is the
Blight Officers responsibility, it will be turned over to Mr. Thomas for action.

There will be a Special Meeting called for July 26, 2011 at 5:00 PM to work on the 2012 City Budget. All Council members and
department heads are required to attend.

Edison moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 PM, seconded by Rodney. Unanimous.

Shirley Bowers, City Clerk



